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Dutchess Land Conservancy (DLC) is dedicated 
to preserving the scenic, agricultural and 
environmental resources of Dutchess County, 
New York, and the surrounding area. 

DLC, as a private non-profit land conservation 
organization, carries out its mission primarily by 
obtaining conservation easements on privately 
held land and monitoring these easements in 
perpetuity. Conservation easements, acquired 
through either donation or purchase, are legal 
agreements limiting future development in order 
to protect land for conservation purposes.

In addition, DLC provides professional assistance 
to landowners and municipalities to encourage 
environmentally sound planning, and educates 
the public on matters of land conservation and 
stewardship. 

Dear Friends,

It’s hard to believe that it has now been 30 years since the threat of a large 
development in an area noted for its scenic beauty, productive farms, and 
critical habitat spurred local citizens into action to form the DLC. Since 
that time, with your crucial support, over 39,000 acres of open land have 
been protected for all of us to enjoy.

It hasn’t been easy. The 1980’s ushered in a development explosion that 
seemed unstoppable. More and more people wanted to escape the confines 
of urban areas, and it became much easier and more lucrative for farmers 

to sell their land when they retired rather than pass it on to their children. Farms started to disappear 
and with them our ready access to healthy local foods. Scenic vistas and valuable wildlife habitat also 
became a casualty of the new housing developments that marched up through Westchester, Putnam, 
Dutchess, and Columbia Counties. Thankfully, we started to realize that by drastically reducing the 
number of farms and the amount of open space for habitat and protection of our water supply, we were 
only harming ourselves. The concepts of conservation land planning and sustainable development 
gained momentum. Landowners began to turn to the DLC to protect their beloved properties to 
preserve the open spaces they valued for their children and grandchildren. Towns also sought the 
DLC’s expertise regarding zoning and development of open space plans which would carefully manage 
growth and still allow protection of vital habitat and space for public recreation. 

In the late 90’s, both the federal government and New York State recognized the importance of 
protecting these valuable resources and established programs to provide funding to purchase the 
development rights on agricultural land. Farmers were able to sell their development rights and put 
the money back into their farms to ensure that the next generation inherited a thriving business, 
to purchase more land to expand their operation, or to secure their retirement. By selling the 
development rights, they ensured that the land was available to be farmed in perpetuity. More often 
than not, in the process, they protected habitat for all types of wildlife, open space, scenic views, and 
the rural character of the area. 

When Dutchess County announced its Open Space and Farmland Protection Matching Grant Program 
in 2000, the DLC leapt into action. Using funds from the County program and from the State, we 
closed our first purchase of development rights (PDR) project in 2001 on Mead Orchards in Red Hook. 
Over the next nine years, we closed twelve more PDRs on over 2,200 acres with money from the State, 
County, local towns and private funding. Even when State and County funding dried up due to the 
2008 financial crisis, the DLC was able to work with land trust partners, towns, and federal and private 
funds to close more projects totaling 1,600 acres. Today, funding is much more plentiful, as we all 
recognize that in order to sustain our food supply, we need our farms. Building on our successes, and 
with the help of land trust partners, we’re working on more PDRs than ever before and 2016 is shaping 
up to be a great year for farmland protection.

But over the last 30 years, even as we’ve grown and expanded our mission and core area, we have not 
forgotten our roots. We have not forgotten our founding supporters. We have not forgotten those 
who’ve joined us along the way. And always in mind is the small group of residents who cared enough 
about our area to found the DLC and begin the process of ensuring that when we look around, we 
recognize our local landscape. From its rolling hills and farm fields filled with corn and hay, streams 
teeming with aquatic life, quaint hedgerows and dense forests sheltering all manner of wildlife, to its 
pastures where horses, cows, sheep and goats graze, and to the quiet shady lanes where children ride 
their first ponies, we recognize it and we value it greatly – because it is home. 
 

	 Sincerely,

Rebecca E.C. Thornton
President

A LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT 

ON THE COVER: 
Enjoying a carriage ride at beautiful Wethersfield 
Farm (an easement-protected property) during 
the Fall Country Luncheon.   
Photography: Mary Hilliard

MISSION
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To accomplish our mission Dutchess 
Land Conservancy works hard to 
protect important land, responsibly 
steward it, and educate people about 
why it’s so important.

We are lucky that our community 
understands the benefits of open land and 
strongly supports our conservation efforts. 
Because of this, over the last 30 years, local 
landowners, working with DLC, have forever 
protected more than 39,500 acres of farms, 
forests, water, habitat, and scenic views.

Our ever-changing landscape now boasts 
large contiguous blocks of permanently 
protected land where only minimal changes 
will occur over time – an amazing feat 
considering that other areas face 
transformation so drastic, they could be 
“anywhere America.” 

Our focus on retaining our rural character 
by balancing resource protection with 
growth that fits in with our natural and 
farm landscape helps foster balanced and 
sustainable communities. 

By offering education programs to people 
of all ages, we help answer the questions 
about why our land is so important to our 
lives.

At DLC we believe that a healthy environment 
and a healthy economy go hand-in-hand.

“If we … dedicate ourselves to the 
long-term stewardship of this marvelous 

countryside, we will not only do 
a service to ourselves and each other, 

but to future generations.”   
				    —- Chauncey Stillman (1907-1989)
      				         Owner of Wethersfield Farm 
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The Gift of Forever—
Conservation Easements 

Land conservation doesn’t happen 
because of the DLC. It happens because 
people care about their land, their 
community, and the rural character that 
drew them here in the first place. Most 
of our work here at the DLC is with 
private landowners who want to ensure 
that their land stays open forever. While 
tax incentives can help, a majority of 
people do it for one simple reason: 
because they care deeply about their 
land, and understand how valuable it is. 

Landowners, whose objective is to 
protect the unique character and 
qualities of their properties, can come 
to the DLC for help. We work with 
families, couples, and individuals to 
help accomplish their conservation 
goals by creating customized land 
protection plans that ensure that 
their property’s special scenic, rural, 
agricultural, forested,
ecological, and natural features 
remain intact for current and future 
generations.

Land conservation provides a public 
benefit. We learned early on about 
how connected we are to the land. 
Our food is grown there, our trees 
produce oxygen, and the ground filters 
our water. We love using the land for 

recreation; we share it with wildlife; 
we are just starting to understand how 
important ecosystems are. This is why 
protecting land is so critical.

The DLC is widely recognized on a 
national, state, and regional basis for 
working with landowners to accomplish 
our mutual land preservation goals. We 
worked with numerous landowners in 
2015, and six completed the protection 
of their unique properties adding 
another 500 acres to permanent 
conservation. One example of this is the 
Gerard-Sharp and Wambold property.

PROTECTING THE LAND
WE LOVE

“Quality of life, from our perspective, 
is largely a product of our surroundings. 

Preserving the natural features of 
our community is essential to preserving 

the quality of life we enjoy today. 
Conservation easements are an essential 

tool to foster that preservation.”
—- Michael and Paula Trimble

Easement Owners since 2013
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winning a ballot that devotes 
some of LaGrange’s tax revenue 
to land conservation. 

After much thought and careful 
planning, the couple protected 
178 acres of their property with 
a conservation easement in 
December. Monica and Ali now 
enjoy their land knowing that 
it will never be developed and 
they have protected a large area 
of rich farmland, valuable water 
resources in the Sprout Creek 
watershed, forest habitat, and open space. Adding their land to another 360 acres 
protected by neighbors, there are now 500 acres safe from development in the 
Skidmore Valley of LaGrange. They and their neighbors allow the public to access 
the banks of the Sprout Creek on their properties for walking and fishing, wanting 
all to enjoy the recreational opportunities available in the valley. Monica says, “It 
is a marvelous feeling to know you can affect the long term character and look of 
an area, especially if you believe it is beautiful and the community values it.”

PROTECTING THE LAND
WE LOVE

Protecting a Portion 
of the Skidmore Valley –
The Gerard-Sharp 
and Wambold Easement

Drawn to their Town of LaGrange property by an 
English manor-style home with expansive views 
and a large garden surrounded by woodlands, 
Monica Gerard-Sharp and Ali Wambold acquired 
their 180-plus acre property over a ten year pe-
riod between 1989 and 1999. During this time, 
they  “…came to love the Skidmore Valley along 
Sprout Creek, with its huge open fields and at-
tractive old barns.” They appreciated the “gentle 
pastoral beauty” of Dutchess County as, “coming 
from England, it felt familiar and precious.”  

After spending some time on their land, Monica 
and Ali became concerned about development in 
the area. “In the late 90’s, we noticed the pres-
sure building to suburbanize, welling up from 
Westchester. At weekends we saw houses spring-
ing up, trees and woods cut down and subdivi-
sions appearing where farms had stood. Not long 
ago, Route 55 was scarcely a paved road. Huge 
schools were built to accommodate the new 
population, plus supermarkets and strip malls. 
But the irony was, these families who had moved 
in search of greenery, clean air and space, were 
slowly losing the very rural character that had 
attracted them. Our first impulse was to pre-
serve this farming environment and the creek. 
The second was to prevent any future destruction 
of the forest land and pastures on the hillsides to 
retain the countryside for walking and riding.” 
The couple became involved locally, helping to 
develop the Town’s comprehensive plan and form 
an Open Space Committee, and working toward 
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PROTECTING THE LAND
WE LOVE

“Let us not forget 
that the cultivation 
of the earth is 
the most important 
labor of man. 
When tillage begins, 
other arts will follow. 
The farmers, 
therefore, are the 
founders 
of civilization.”     
        —- Daniel Webster

Ensuring Working Farms 
for the Future–
Buying Development Rights
Did you know that agriculture is one of the largest 
industries in New York State and the third largest 
in Dutchess County? Despite this, over the last 25 
years, New York State has lost half a million acres 
of farmland to subdivisions, strip malls, and other 
scattered development.  You read that right - that’s 
500,000 acres of farms bulldozed and paved over, 
their valuable soils lost forever.  

And that’s not all that is lost.  Our farmers are 
essential not only to the economic vitality of our 
rural communities, where they provide jobs and 
support many local businesses, but to the produc-
tion of our food - essential to the health and well-
being of our communities. This is why the DLC 
continues to focus a good portion of our work on 
protecting critical farmland.  We are involved with 
several programs and activities that help establish 
and promote sustainable food systems. One of our 
key roles is protecting farms through Purchase of 
Development Rights (PDRs) projects.

Through a PDR program, a farmer is paid for the 
value of his development rights in exchange for 
permanently protecting his land with a conserva-
tion easement.  This allows a farmer to reduce 
debt, enhance a family business, or retire and al-
low other family members to take over.  Funds for 
PDRs are provided in large part by the state and 
county, with contributions also from the DLC and 
other partners.

The DLC partners with Dutchess County to imple-
ment its Farmland Protection Plan, and with 
Scenic Hudson Land Trust on its Hudson Valley 

 Foodshed Conservation Plan, which outlines a strategic approach to conserving the ag-
ricultural land that supplies fresh, local food to the people of the Hudson Valley and 
New York City, one of the largest population centers in the world. These protected 
farms support New York State’s growing $46.7 billion farm and food economy, and 
help safeguard the area’s “foodshed.”  

Beyond providing us with healthy, local foods and contributing to our economy, pro-
tected farmland has another advantage for local residents - even after development rights 
are sold, agricultural lands stay on the tax rolls.  Studies show that agricultural lands cost 
communities significantly less to provide services to than residential lands which en-
sures that towns can continue to provide critical services to all of their residents. 
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PROTECTING THE LAND
WE LOVE

What we’re doing now
While no PDRs closed in 2015, that doesn’t mean 
that we haven’t been working feverishly behind the 
scenes!  Several farmers have committed to selling 
their development rights; however, often it takes 
many months and even years for a project to come 
to fruition due to lack of funding, the sometimes 
lengthy process of applying for available funding, or 
simply ensuring that restrictions on the farm make 
sense for the future viability of the operation.

So, rest assured that the DLC is actively assisting 
farmers around the County, on our own and with 
partners, and major strides are being made to 
protect more of our area’s farmland.  In fact, this year 
New York State and Dutchess County significantly 
increased funds available for farmland preservation. 

The State budget for 2015-16 included $35 million 
in funds available to protect our working farms and 
farmland.  $15 million of this comes from the State’s 
Environmental Protection Fund (EPF) and $20 
million from an unprecedented special allocation for 
farmland protection in the Hudson Valley.  We thank 
our local government representatives for recognizing 
the importance of this type of funding and for 
working tirelessly to ensure it remains available. 

Locally, the Dutchess County Executive announced 
$1 million in funding for PDRs.  This is the first 
funding available from the County since the fiscal 
crisis of 2008.  

Taking advantage of both of these funding streams, 
the DLC submitted five applications for State funds 
and five for funds from Dutchess County. With your 
support, we are gearing up for 2016 to be an amazing 
year for farmland protection.  

Have you ever wondered if your land 
could be permanently protected by a 
conservation easement? Many of us 
become very attached to our property 
and feel protective of it. It might be a 
relatively small parcel of just a few acres, 
or it might be several hundred acres of 
woods, meadows, streams and wetlands. 
Whatever the size or characteristics, you 
bought it, have lived on it, and recognize 
its special qualities. 

You stand at the kitchen sink looking 
out at the field behind the house and 
observe a flock of turkeys in the distance. 
You walk with your kids and dogs 
down the old farm road that meanders 
through the woods of your property. 
Stone walls and crumbling foundations 
speak to a history of another age; this 
used to be a small settlement of farmers. 
Now ducks settle on the ponds in the 
fall, deer forage year-round, you thrill to 
see a bobcat darting across your path, or 
hear the distinctive shrill cry of a red-
tailed hawk. The land is doing what it 
does best: providing habitat to wildlife, 
sustaining migratory pathways, keeping 
the balance of the natural world intact 
for the benefit of us all. 

But how do you make the decision to 
protect it? How do you evaluate the 
importance of one field over another? 
Should this one be maintained for 

agricultural use, or is it preferable to 
let it grow into shrubs and brambles for 
bird cover? Are your forests healthy? Is 
that plant an invasive, or one that should 
be given room to thrive? Have you always 
dreamed of building a home on the 
edge of your pond or on the high point 
of a field with views to forever? If you 
did – what impacts might those choices 
have? 

Having an opportunity to look closely 
at what exists – agricultural, scenic, and 
environmental resources – and the role 
they play, as well as considering your 
future personal goals, can help you make 
informed decisions about the future 
of your land, and whether permanent 
conservation is right for you. 

The DLC works with landowners to help 
them understand the conservation value 
of their property. We use Geographic 
Information Systems (GIS) capabilities 
to map important features such as 
farmland soils, wetlands, forest lands, 
habitats and other natural and scenic 
resources. Our staff can identify 
important resources on a property, 
opportunities for well-placed home 
sites for future planning purposes, and 
strategies that help landowners visualize 
their options, while maintaining value in 
the marketplace.

Assessing What to Protect and Why – 
the Benefits of Conservation 

Land Planning
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PROTECTING THE LAND
WE LOVE

Because of our strong belief in the 
benefits of conservation land planning, 
and knowing that education is the first 
step to responsible stewardship, we 
provide these services at no cost to you, 
even if it doesn’t ultimately result in a 
conservation easement.

Towns also can tap into the DLC’s 
conservation expertise. We’ve been 
working with municipalities to 
incorporate conservation land planning 
techniques into their land use ordinances 
to help achieve the protection of those 
areas identified locally as important. 

Numerous landowners in 2015 obtained 
guidance from our professional land 
analysis helping them achieve a better 
understanding of the unique resource 
values of their land before making 
decisions. One of them was David 
Marshall.

David purchased his 238-acre property 
in Milan in 2011. The land was not in 
the best shape, but had amazing views of 

the Catskills, the Shawangunks, Stissing 
Mountain and the Berkshire foothills. 
David worked to return it to its natural 
state and then embarked on a plan “to 
prepare for building two homes (a guest 
house/office and a main house), …and to 
protect the land and develop a forestry 
management program for its woodlands. 
The DLC and a local surveyor helped me 
select sites for a driveway, the two homes, 
a small barn, a solar field and a variety 
of trails. [The DLC’s staff] helped me 
discover more about the land, including 
endangered species, aquatic life, the 
topography, types of soils and potential 
for agricultural and forestry uses. At 
every level of my planning, the DLC was 
there to answer questions and help me 
develop a thorough understanding of 
what my new property offers and my 
opportunities for conservation.” 

For more information on conservation 
land planning, please call our office at 
845.677.3002. We’ll be happy to help!

“Conservation planning helps landowners, 
communities, and planners work together to identify 
their resources and accomplish multiple objectives 
that are best for the land, water, and people.”   
                                 – USDA Natural Resource Conservation Service

Some of the questions we use to evaluate a property 
for conservation easement purposes are:

1. Is the property visible to the public from roadways, waterways, recreational areas
    or other public places and/or does it contain an important ridgeline? 

2. Is the property in active agricultural or forestry use?

3. Does the property contain or buffer wetlands, important wildlife habitats, known
    wildlife migration routes or other ecologically sensitive areas? 

4. Does the property include and/or border a river, stream, pond, or other body
    of water and/or will the development of the property affect the integrity of a
    significant watershed area, aquifer or floodplain?

5. Is the property in a relatively natural, undisturbed condition and/or is it part of 
    an unfragmented forest and/or natural area that extends beyond the property
    borders?

6. Is the property of sufficient size that its significant features (as stated in the above
    criteria) are likely to remain intact in spite of adjacent development? 

7. Will the protection of the property preserve a historically important area?
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Having a chance to get outside and experience the 
wonders of the outdoors provides us with so many 
personal benefits such as maintaining our physical 
and emotional health. It’s so important that we 
have access to high quality natural areas for passive 
recreational use. 

While many local towns want to enhance the quality of 
life for their citizens by conserving important natural 
resources and providing recreational opportunities, 
often they lack the resources to acquire important 
open land.  This is where the DLC can help! 

With our competent staff, local relationships and 
transactional experience, we are uniquely positioned 
to help communities establish public conservation 
areas. Towns can turn to the DLC for help to identify 
well-suited properties, raise funds, and to successfully 
achieve the acquisition, protection and long-term 
management of important public recreational land. 
One successful example of an amazing collaboration 
is Bob and Valerie Suters’ gift to the Town of 
LaGrange.

For more than 15 years, Robert and Valerie Suter 
owned and loved their 63-acre property along 
the Wappinger Creek for its natural beauty. They 
say, “This land has functioned as something like 
our own nature preserve since we bought it in 
1999. We’ve watched otters and muskrats there, 
seen eagles, hawks, owls, and herons, and have 
followed the tracks of coyotes and bobcats. Even 
some endangered Indiana bats took up residence 
there for awhile.” In thinking of the land’s future, 
the Suters recognized how valuable it would be as 
recreational space for trails and fishing. They also 
knew that their land contained valuable natural 
resources and irreplaceable habitat, and wanted to 
be certain that these would be protected.

PROTECTING THE LAND
WE LOVE

In 2014, the Suters decided that they 
would like to place a conservation 
easement on the property and then 
donate it to the Town of LaGrange to 
be used for future passive recreation. 
Town leadership quickly recognized 
the value of the land for recreational 
purposes and also saw the importance of 
protecting its critical wildlife habitat and 
water resources. The property is located 
on Titusville Road near Red Oaks Mill, 
across the Wappinger Creek from the 
Town of Poughkeepsie’s Greenvale Park, 
and has frontage on three-quarters of a 
mile of the creek. It contains valuable 
habitat for rare animal and plant species 
and overlies an aquifer recharge area vital 
to protecting the Town’s water supply. 
The property’s floodplain forest also 
plays a very important role in retaining 
water during rainstorms and helping 
reduce flood events downstream.

Last November, the Suters’ plan was 
realized and the Town took title to the 
property with a conservation easement 

in place. The Town simultaneously 
extended protection to a portion of 
Town-owned lands adjacent to the 
Suters’ property, creating a total of 
almost 70 acres of preserved land which 
will be used for passive recreation in 
the future, including hiking, fishing, 
bird watching, cross-country skiing,  
environmental education and other 
non-motorized activities. LaGrange 
Town Supervisor Alan Bell said, “We 
deeply appreciate the Suters’ gift of this 
beautiful and ecologically important 
land. We also appreciate our ongoing 
relationship with DLC; they have been 
great partners in conserving critical 
lands in LaGrange. Protection of this 
property was a priority in the Town’s 
Open Space Plan and once opened to 
the public, we know it will provide 
great recreational opportunities for 
the residents of LaGrange.” Their goal 
achieved, Bob and Valerie say, “It gives 
us great pleasure now to see the land 
both protected and opened for others to 
enjoy.”  

Inspiring People Outdoors - 
Municipal Conservation Areas  

“Thanks to the DLC 
and its many supporters, 

the landscapes of 
Dutchess County 

will forever remain a 
treasure for residents 

and visitors alike. Our 
forests, brooks and 

ponds are not just 
a sanctuary for wildlife, 

they restore our own 
souls as well.”

– Bruce Kraus
   Easement Owner Since 2005
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Our Land Stewardship staff is vital 
to our success in accomplishing our 
growing task of annually monitoring 
conservation easements. A total of four 
full-time staff members are involved 
in Stewardship. This includes annual 
aerial monitoring of all properties, and 
ground monitoring site visits on a three-
year rotational basis. In 2015 alone, our 
ground monitoring team logged hun-
dreds of miles on foot walking proper-
ties under easement!  Stewardship staff 
also maintain communication with 
landowners, reach out to new landown-
ers who purchase a property under ease-
ment, and help landowners as they plan 
to make changes to their property.

Contributions to the DLC’s Stewardship 
Endowment Fund help defray the costs 

involved with the task of overseeing 
nearly 40,000 acres of easement-pro-
tected land. On the rare occasion that 
problems are identified during monitor-
ing, we work with landowners to remedy 
the situation.

The DLC works not just with individual 
landowners who own easement protect-
ed property but also with municipalities 
which have protected land to provide 
public recreation areas.  We have a his-
tory of working with the Town of Dover 
on the historic Dover Stone Church 
Preserve dating back to the early 2000’s 
to 2004 when it was first protected with 
an easement and again in 2009 and 
2014 when more land was added to the 
easement.

STEWARDSHIP
Taking care of and managing 
our resources not only for our 
own benefit, but with future 
generations in mind.
It’s up to all of us to responsibly care for our natu-
ral resources, and steward them in a way that en-
sures they are available for our children, and our 
children’s children. By respecting the land, and 
choosing to be good stewards, we can leave our 
world a better place. 

When a landowner puts their land into conserva-
tion, they might think: “Good. Preserved for the 
future. Cross it off the list.” In fact, it’s just the be-
ginning of a forever relationship. As the easement 
holder, the DLC has an ongoing responsibility to 
both the landowner and the public trust, to moni-
tor and enforce the terms of the easements. 

It’s safe to say that of our more than 380 conserva-
tion easements, no two are exactly alike. Each ease-
ment reflects the property’s unique qualities and 
the landowner’s individual concerns and values. 
While one person might want to preserve wood-
lands and wetlands for wildlife habitat and flood 
protection, another might be a third-generation 
farmer seeking to keep a family tradition alive with 
an eye to growth and economic prosperity. A few 
easements restrict buildings all together, but most 
allow for future houses or farm structures in pre-
defined building envelopes. 

We consider owners of land under easement to be 
stewards of their land. We strive to maintain posi-
tive, active relationships with our land stewards, 
and this partnership is essential in managing the 
provisions set forth in their easements. We enjoy 
working cooperatively with landowners to ensure 
that activities are in compliance with their ease-
ment’s terms.

“Working on the 
premise that one 
does not really own 
land, but merely 
borrows it for a while 
before passing it on 
to somebody else 
to borrow, it would 
make sense to at least 
try to leave it a little 
better, and certainly 
no worse, for one’s 
stewardship.”     
            —- Taylor Pyne
                 Easement Owner
                since 2007 
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STEWARDSHIP
Dover Stone Church Preserve – 
A Community Stewards
its History

In late 2014, an additional 50 acres were 
added to the Dover Stone Church Pre-
serve and protected by a conservation 
easement. In 2015, the DLC, the Town, 
and the NYNJ Trails Association (who 
adopted the preserve’s trails in April of 
2014) were hard at work planning trails 
on the new section, designing an infor-
mational kiosk, and organizing activities 
to take full advantage of the now 170+ 
acre preserve. 

After the Town worked with the DLC 
to assess the new acreage for the best 
placement of trails, volunteers and DLC 
staff pitched in to help the NYNJ Trials 
Association to mark and construct them. 
A grant was obtained to build an infor-
mational kiosk, and the Town readied 
for a grand-opening celebration.

On June 6, 2015, a crowd of over 80 
people gathered to celebrate the open-
ing of four miles of new trails. We were 
honored to hear remarks from County 
Executive Marc Molinaro, County Clerk 

Brad Kendall, Dover Town Supervisor 
Ryan Courtien, Deputy Director  of 
Dutchess County Tourism Lydia Hig-
ginson, Hank Osborn of New York New 
Jersey Trail Conference, and DLC Presi-
dent Becky Thornton. All of the speak-
ers described the uniqueness of the 
Dover Stone Church, the importance 
of its protection, and the opportunities 
that the new trails bring to the public to 
explore this truly special place. 

Dover Stone Church has historical ties to 
Native American Pequot Chief Sassacus 
and his warriors, who fled from British 
troops. The trails celebration was high-
lighted by a Native American Blessing 
delivered by Ed Wolf-Walker Conley of 
the local Schaghticoke tribe, and Donna 
Coane sang and drummed a song of 
welcome for all future visitors. 

The citizens of Dover worked to protect 
the historic Stone Church cavern and 
the area surrounding it in 2004 and 
2009. In 2015, they showed their com-
mitment to this special place and dem-
onstrated how seriously they dedicate 
themselves to the long-term stewardship 
of it.

We continue to collaborate with the Columbia Land Conservancy (CLC) on our 
joint Farmer Landowner Match Program. This exciting program facilitates lease 
agreements between landowners seeking to have their land farmed, and farmers 
seeking land.  It’s a great way to keep land actively farmed and provide beginning 
and seasoned farmers with access to land. 

Our Down to Earth Workshop Series held in connection with the Match Program 
offers farmers and landowners interested in leasing farmland the opportunity to 
learn how to establish successful, long-term rental relationships. This year two 
workshops were held in October. Participants in “Understanding your Land and 
Options: Farmland Suitability and What’s Right for You” learned about the interaction 
between farming and nature and how to evaluate their land to decide what type 
of farming would make the best fit. A panel of farmers was on hand to provide 
an overview of the different faces of farming in our region. At the “Farmland 
Access and Conservation Tools” workshop, participants were taught how to navigate 
the farmland leasing and/or purchasing process. They also learned about farm-
friendly conservation easements that protect the natural resources of a property 
while improving access and affordability for farmers. Both workshops were very 
well attended. If you couldn’t join us this year, we look forward to seeing you  
in 2016!

Learn more about the DLC/CLC Farmer Landowner Match Program on our website.

Our Farmer Landowner Match Program  

An accredited land trust since 2009, the DLC continues to 
work constantly to improve our organizational effectiveness. 
Being an accredited land trust helps to ensure supporters and 
our community of our commitment to excellence. 

The DLC is also approved by the Better Business Bureau’s Wise Giving Alliance 
as meeting its Standards for 
Charity Accountability and 
displays both the Accredita-
tion Seal and the BBB logo on 
our letterhead, publications, 
and website. Donors can feel 
secure that their contributions 
are going to a credible 
charitable organization.

A Mark of Distinction
The accreditation seal AFFIRMS national quality standards are met.

  SOUND FINANCES

  ETHICAL CONDUCT

  RESPONSIBLE GOVERNANCE

  LASTING STEWARDSHIP

www.landtrustaccreditation.org

“The Town of Dover is exceptionally grateful to the DLC for their 
tireless dedication to open space and recreation.”
                                                     - Town of Dover Supervisor Ryan Courtien
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PUBLIC EDUCATION
Are Pokemon Go sessions the only thing luring 
you outside these days? 

Then let’s expand your horizons! Part of  our mission is 
helping you explore the wonders of  our natural world. 
We feel it’s important to offer opportunities to get people to 
learn about, understand, and value nature and the outdoors, 
ensuring that our current and future generations care about 
the land and are good stewards of  its resources. Following is 
a sampling of  what our members took advantage of  in 2015.
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advisory committees gathered at DLC’s 
office to hear Laura Heady from the 
NYS Department of Environmental 
Conservation’s Estuary Program discuss 
their new guide for communities on 
creating a natural resource inventory. 
Participants left armed with knowledge 
of how to identify and catalog natural 
resources in their towns in order to 
work toward protecting them. 

Engaging friends and 
meeting new ones:
At a forum on invasive plants, 
people learned how to recognize and 
manage them; a reception honoring 
farmers and chefs of the Hudson 
Valley featured in Francesco Mastalia’s 
photograph book “Organic” at the Red 
Devon restaurant included a panel 
discussion with farmers; and a trail 
blazing workshop at the Dover Stone 
Church Preserve provided instruction 
to volunteers on how to mark the new 
trails which opened in the spring.  

A Historic Red Hook gathering 
included a discussion of land use 
changes in the area and featured DLC 
board member and local farmer Chuck 
Mead who spoke about the history of his 
third-generation orchard in Upper Red 
Hook; and the grand opening of the 
new trails and kiosk at the Dover Stone 
Church Preserve provided visitors with 
a chance to enjoy the new trails, explore 

the preserve, and learn about its unique 
history. 

The Caora Farm Sheep Dog Trials 
offered exciting competition for the 
many enthusiastic spectators who 
braved the rain to watch. Attendees also 
enjoyed the self-guided woods walks 
that explored the diverse habitats on 
the neighboring property and stopped 
by the DLC tent to learn about our 
mission. 

Volunteers learned the methodology 
used to construct and maintain 
trails including the technique of 
“side-hilling” on the new trails at the 
Dover Stone Church Preserve. At the 
Orvis Game Fair, attendees gained 
knowledge of forest regeneration from 
the perspective of ecology research and 
land conservation; and participants in 
a Hudson River Valley Ramble walk 
at the Dover Stone Church Preserve 
discovered the history of the Dover area 
and its Native American tribes then took 
a guided hike along the new trails.  

At the Third Annual Dutchess County 
Ducks Unlimited Great Swamp Shoot 
and Conservation Program, non-
shooters learned about the importance 
of protecting wetland habitats while 
sportsmen took part in a sporting clays 
competition.

“The best classroom and the richest cupboard 
is roofed only by the sky.”     – Margaret McMillan

Reaching out to the next generation 
of conservationists: 
In their Citizen Science class, a group of 
Bard College students discovered how forest 
fragmentation affects the spread of Lyme Disease; 
after a screening of “Green Fire,” a movie about 
conservationist Aldo Leopold, Environmental 
Science majors at Marist College participated 
in a lively discussion about Leopold’s “land 
ethic;” Dover High and Middle School students 
were educated about land conservation and the 
Dover Stone Church Preserve when they visited 
our booth at the Dover Earth Day Fair; high 
school students in a Millbrook School science class 
were introduced to land conservation and our 
mission; and, for the second year in a row, the 
Kildonan School held their field day at the Dover 
Stone Church Preserve where students learned 
about the history of the preserve and its natural 
environment.

Connecting with municipal officials 
and volunteers:
At the seminar “Online Mapping for Municipal 
Officials and Volunteers,” attendees learned 
about comprehensive plans and community 
values, site overview and natural resource 
assessment, evaluation of historic, built and 
agricultural resources, and received hands-on 
practice using online mapping tools. Participants 
also explored the online resources available to 
officials and left the workshop with additional ways 
to help their towns. Representatives of local town 
boards, planning boards and conservation

Celebrating 30 Years
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STEWARDS OF THE LAND
Conservation Easement Donors and Property Owners as of  
December 31, 2015
Our very important partners – our Stewards of the Land – are essential 
allies who manage and steward their conservation easement protected 
properties into the future. (Please note that while some of our easement 
donors have passed away, we still list their names out of great respect for their 
commitment to land conservation.)

Mr. Stephen Abel & Family 
     - O. Vincent Abel Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Munir Abu-Haidar
Mr. and Mrs. Ramzi Abu-Haidar
Mrs. Binti Ackley
Ms. Elizabeth Allen
Ms. Saralyn Allen
Ames, LLC
Mr. James Archer
Mr. and Mrs. Jon Arnason
Ms. Eve Ashcraft
Mr. Al Attara
Ms. Kathleen Vuillet Augustine 
     - Sunnyside Farm, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Auspitz
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick Babcock 
     - F.H.B. Resources, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. John B. Babcock
Mr. Aldo Badini
Mr. Elton V.V. Bailey, Jr.
Mr. David Bain
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Banning
Mr. and Mrs. Lee Barba
Mr. and Mrs. Rutgers Barclay
Mr. Richard Barrale
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Bartow
Mr. Michael Bassett and 
     Mr. Darren Henault
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Beatson-Hird
Ms. Karen Bechtel
Mr. Justin Beeber
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Benardete
Mr. Steven Berger and 
     Ms. Cynthia Wainwright
Mr. J. Addison Berkey, III
Ms. Stephanie Bernheim
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Biezynski
Mr. and Mrs. James Bisceglia
Mr. Stephen Blauner and 
     Mr. Kenneth Shelley
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Booth

Mr. and Mrs. Timothy A. Boroughs
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Borsch
Mr. Thomas Boucher
Ms. Katherine Boyer
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Brandow
Ms. Deborah Brasher
Ms. Melode Brasher
Mr. William Bricker
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Brodsky
Mr. and Mrs. Hobson Brown
Mr. John Bruno - Oak Summit Vineyard, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Duke Buchan, III
     - Flint Hill, LLC
Dr. and Mrs. Arnold Bucove
Dr. Theodora S. Budnik
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Burdis
Mr. John Burke
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Cady
Dr. Peter Caldwell and Ms. Jane Waters
Ms. Lucy Calhoun
Dr. Nancy Camp 
Mr. Robert Campbell - Harts Village Realty, Inc.
Mr. Joel Canter
Mr. and Mrs. Richard I. Cantor
Mr. Peter Capell
Mrs. Ava Carberry
Cary Institute of Ecosystem Studies
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Caseiras
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Cassara
Dr. Carol Caton
Mrs. Jane Chaffee
Mr. Michael Chamberlin and 
     Ms. Margaret O’Brien
Mr. and Mrs. William Chappell, Jr.
Dr. Stephen Chernay
Mr. Craig Chesley and Ms. Eileen Naughton
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Citrin
Mr. and Mrs. David Clapp
Clark Hill Farm, Inc./Country Lands
Clark Hill, LLC
Dr. Amory Y. Clarke
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STEWARDS OF THE LAND
Mr. Bruce Grivetti and Mr. Paul Feuerman
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Gubernick
Ms. Cornelia Guest
Col. and Mrs. Robert Gunther
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Gural
Mr. Thomas Hahn, Jr.
Mr. Thomas Hahn, Sr.
Ms. Julia Hall
Mr. Daryl Hall
Mr. Geoffrey Harrison and Ms. Julie Jones
Mr. and Mrs. David R. Hathaway
Mr. Gary Hattem and Mr. Frazier Holloway
Mr. David Head
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Heaney
Heathcote Real Estate LLC
Mr. Robert Henderson
Mr. and Mrs. William F. Henze, II
Mr. Robert Hermann and 
     Ms. Karen Kennedy-Hermann
Mr. and Mrs. John Hettinger
Mr. and Mrs. William Hettinger 
     - Glen Arden, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. William Hewitt
Mr. Alan Hilliker and Ms. Vivien Liu
Mr. John Hoffman and 
     Mr. Michael McCalman
Homeland Foundation, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Honigsberg
Mr. and Mrs. James Hunt
Mr. and Mrs. John Ike
Dr. Gerald Imber
Mr. and Mrs. David Itkin
Mr. Michael Jacoff and 
     Ms. Jeanne Vanecko
Mr. Andrew Jarecki
Ms. Sara Joannides
Mr. Robert K. Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Johnston
Mr. Paul Tudor Jones, II
Mr. and Mrs. Allan Jones 
Ms. Sarah T. Jones
Dr. Mark Jordan
Mr. Jonathan Kagan - Uphill Horse, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. William Kahane
Ms. Abbey Kalina Straus and 
     Ms. Lydia Nadel - Kalina Farm, LLC 
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Karpinsky
Ms. Alexandra Kasmin
Mr. Paul Kasmin
Mr. Roger Kass and Ms. Andrea VanBeuren
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Katz
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen C. Kaye
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas W. Keesee

Ms. Fernanda Kellogg and 
     Mr. Kirk Henckels
Ms. Florance Nepfel Kelly and 
     Mr. William Kelly, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher J. Kennan
Ms. Beverley Kerzner
Mr. James Kiggen and Ms. Ani Shaker
Dr. Neil Khilnani and Ms. Joyce Kim
Mr. Soo Kim - Link Farm, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Richard A. Kimball, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. John Kimm
Estate of Mrs. Elise Kinkead
Mr. Roger W. Kirby
Mr. Douglas Kirchner and Ms. Martina Deignan
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Klein
Mr. and Mrs. John Klopp 
     - Smithfield Farms, LLC
Klose Family Farm, LLC - Christopher, Kevin,
     Deborah and Nick Klose
Ms. Kathleen Knight
Ms. Alexandra Koeppel
Mr. and Mrs. William Koff
Mr. Bruce Kraus
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Kraus
Mr. and Mrs. James Kravchuk
Mr. Henry Kravis
Ms. Cecilia Kurzman
Mr. and Mrs. Neal Kusnetz
Mr. Neil Kutner and Ms. Naomi Grabel
Town of LaGrange
Mrs. Christina Lang-Assael
Ms. Sophia Lang-Assael
Jessica Lange
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Lanman 
     - Trumbull Home, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Lazarus
Mr. John Lazarus
Ms. Eva Christina Lazarus
Mr. and Mrs. Bernie Leighton
Mr. and Mrs. E. Deane Leonard
Mr. and Mrs. Michael S. Levin
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Levine
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Linck
Mrs. Elizabeth Lindsay
Mr. Alfred G. Lippincott
Ms. Aura Lippincott and 
     Mr. William M. Cawley, Jr.
Mr. Andrew Lipsky and Ms. Holly Kelly
Mr. Bruce Lisman
Ms. Adrianne Lobel
Mr. Douglas Londal
Mr. Dan Lufkin
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Luke

Mr. and Mrs. Eliot C. Clarke
Mr. Eliot C.L. Clarke
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Coffin
Mrs. Cynthia Cogswell
Mr. and Mrs. John Colgate, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Coller
Mr. and Mrs. Farnham F. Collins
Columbia Land Conservancy
Common Fire Foundation 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Conniff
The Conservation and Preservation   
     Association, L.P.
Mr. and Mrs. Everett R. Cook, II 
Mr. and Mrs. Stanley G. Cooke
Mr. and Mrs. John Coppell
Mr. and Mrs. Peter S. Corbin
Mrs. Cynthia Cornnell
Mr. David Cote - Sunny River, LLC
Ms. Katherine A. Couric
CRE Fiduciary Services Inc.
Crescent Road, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Cunningham
Ms. Ellen W. Curtis Boiselle
Mr. Jeptha P. Curtis
Ms. Sarah M. Curtis
Ms. Catharine Cusack
Ms. Sarah Darcy
Mr. David Dase and Ms. Jacqueline Flake
Mr. G.W. Davison-Ackley
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Dee
Mr. David Dembo
Mrs. Margot Dembo
Mr. Willem de Vogel
Mr. and Mrs. Vasant Dhar
Mr. Andrew Dietderich 
     and Ms. Carina Liebeknecht
Ms. Diandra de Morrell Douglas 
     - Carpe Diem Farm, LLC
Town of Dover
Ms. Bella Downey
Mr. Edward Downey
Mr. Leo Downey
Ms. Josephine P. Downey
Ms. Constance I. DuHamel 
     and Ms. Carolyn B. Handler
Mr. and Mrs. Wolcott B. Dunham, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Durbridge
Ms. Janet Durrschmidt
Ms. Mary Dusenbury
Dr. Anne Dyson
Mr. and Mrs. John Dyson
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Edmeades
Mr. and Mrs. James M. Edwards 

     - Miller Pond Farm, Inc.
Mr. John Egan
Mr. William Ehrlich and Ms. Ruth Lloyds
Mr. Christian R. Eisenbeiss
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Ellenson
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Elliott
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Ellis
Ms. Patricia Ericson
Mrs. R.B. Etherington
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Ettinger
Mr. and Mrs. Alexander Ewing
Ms. Leslie Farhangi and Mr. John Tuke
Mr. and Mrs. Alexander Farman-Farmaian
Mr. John Feeney and Ms. Shiuan Chen
Ms. Judy Fehlig
Mr. and Mrs. Frederic Fekkai
Ferme Farm, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Massimo Ferragamo
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Fischer
Ms. Alexandria Fisher
Mr. and Mrs. Arnold Fisher
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Fitzgerald
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Flexner
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Floe
Mr. James Florack and Ms. Tracy Kimmel
Mr. and Mrs. Hadley Ford
Mr. and Mrs. John Forelle
Ms. Kathleen Foster 
     - Morse Hill Properties, LLC
Mr. Albert Francke
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick Frank
Mr. and Mrs. Sanford Friedman
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Gallagher
Ms. Kathleen Gallagher
Mr. Peter Gallagher
Mr. Scot Galliher - Peaceful Valley Land
     Stewardship, LLC
Dr. Linda Lewis and Mr. Gary Gambuti
Mr. David Garbasz and Ms. Joanna Barsh
Mr. Stephen A. Garofalo
Mr. Phillip Gellert
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffry A. Giardina  
     - CRJ Land Associates
Gibraltar, Inc.
Dr. Ruth Moulton Gilbert
Mr. Russell Gioiella, Esq.
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Goldsmith
Mr. Max Goodwin - Silvernails LLC
Grace Paul Trust
Mrs. Mary Graf
Mr. and Mrs. Jeremy Greenberg - One Kite, LLC
Mr. Jonathan Greenburg and Ms. Elizabeth Ely
Mr. and Mrs. James Greig
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STEWARDS OF THE LAND
Mr. and Mrs. Neil Pierson
Mr. and Mrs. James Pinto
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Pizzella
Mr. Ian Plimsoll and Ms. Lisa Mehling
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Podris
Mr. Aldo Portolano
Ms. Nicole Potter and Mr. Daniel Potter 
Mr. L. Richard Poulin 
     and Mr. Douglas A. Morris
Mr. and Mrs. Henry H. Prieger
Ms. Lyndon Preston
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Pulver
Mr. and Mrs. John Pulver and Family 
     - Pulver Farm, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Augustus Putnam
Mr. Taylor Pyne
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Quartararo
Mr. John Quartararo
Mr. Paul Quartararo
Ms. Theresa Quartararo
Mr. Robert Quinlan 
     - Hiddenhurst Farm, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Rapaport 
     - Shekomeko Hill Farm LLC
Religious of the Sacred Heart
Mr. and Mrs. John N. Regan, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. John Reid
Mr. and Mrs. Bradley Reifler
Mr. Michael Rena
Mr. and Mrs. Justin Rebideau
Mr. Joseph Rinaldi
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Riva
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Roberts
Mr. and Mrs. John Rockwell
Mr. and Mrs. Simon Roosevelt
Mr. David Rosenberg and Ms. Robyn Cutler
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Rosenberger
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Rosenfeld
Mr. Daniel Rothvoss Jr.
Mr. Daniel Rothvoss, Sr. and Mrs. Rosalie
     Rothvoss - H. Rothvoss & Sons, Inc.
Mr. Lawrence Rubin
Saint Anna Housing
Saint Simeon Foundation, Inc.
Saint Simeon II Housing
Mrs. Cynthia Salzhauer
Samuel F.B. Morse Historic Site
Mr. and Mrs. George Sanderson
Dr. Thomas Sanford
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Santandra
Mr. William Santella
Mr. and Mrs. Russell Sarachek
Mrs. Molly Schaefer

Mr. and Mrs. James Mack - Silvernails 
Farm LLC
Mr. Phillip Mactaggart
Mr. Andrew Maggio
Dr. and Mrs. Louis J. Maggio
Mrs. Lou Ann Malozzi
Mr. and Mrs. John Mandel, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Theodore Mander
Mr. Peter C. Mann and Ms. Diane Wheeler
Dr. Monte J. Marder
Marist College
Ms. Lenore Maroney and 
     Ms. Dorothy Distel
Mr. David J. Marshall
Mr. David Marshall 
     - Marshall’s Outback Property, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Marshall 
     - Bos Haven Farms, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Martucci 
     - East Heartland Corp.
Mr. Erich Mauff and 
     Ms. Adele Griffin-Watson
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Mayhew
Mrs. Joan McCarthy 
     - Cloverbrook Farm, Inc.
Mr. James McCarthy 
     - Cloverbrook Farm, Inc.
Estate of Ms. Elizabeth McClintock
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew McDermott
Ms. Erinn McGurn
Mr. and Mrs. Michael McMahon
Mrs. Barbara McNulty
Mr. and Mrs. Sidney Mead 
     - Mead Orchards, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Mead 
     - Mead Orchards, LLC
Mr. James Melcher - JLAA LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Guy Merison
Mr. and Mrs. Hamilton W. Meserve
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Messerich
Mrs. Barbara Meyer
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Meyer
Bette Midler Family Trust
Mr. Patrick Miglio
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Migliorelli
Mr. Kenneth Migliorelli
Milan Rural Space Group, LLC
Millbrook Land Associates, LLC
MEC, Inc.
Millbrook Rod and Gun Club
Millbrook School
Millbrook Vineyards and Winery, Inc.
Monell Properties, LLC

Ms. Eileen M. Moore
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Moran
Ms. Kelly A. Morgan
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Morgenthau 
     - Fishkill Farms Realty Associates, LLC
Mr. Joshua Morgenthau 
     - Fishkill Farms Realty Associates, LLC
Mr. Bernard Morrison and 
     Mr. Leonard Morrison 
     - Silver Mountain Farm Partnership
Mr. Peter Moskowitz and 
     Mr. Christopher Staples
Mr. Brian Murphy and Mr. Kevin Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Murphy
Mr. Glenn Murphy
Ms. Lynn Murphy - Deer Hollow Farm, LLC
Mr. Ronald Mustello
Ms. Nancy Nesle and Mr. Allan Herrick
New Deal Development, Inc.
New Horizon Resources, Inc.
Mr. Ben Nickoll - Route 199 LLC
North Meadows Associates, Ltd.
North Dutchess Properties, Inc.
Northern Dutchess Properties
Northwest Farms, Inc.
Dr. and Mrs. Fernando Nottebohm
Oblong Valley, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Dan O’Brien
Mrs. Louise O’Keeffe
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Odell
Mr. and Mrs. David Offensend 
     - Barlow Farm, LLC
Old Dalton Farm, LLC
Mr. Stuart O’Neill
The Orvis Co. Inc. - Sandanona
Mr. Randall Oser - Randallo, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Ostrow
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Ottaway
Mr. Ryan Packard and 
     Ms. Elizabeth Owens
Ms. Diana Paine
Mr. Barclay Palmer and Ms. Dana Cowin
Mr. Rodney Paterson and Ms. Susan Heath
Mrs. Ruth Peale
Mr. Jeremy Peele - Silvernails, LLC 
     and Wiltsie Bridge, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. George Perkins
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Perkins
Mr. and Mrs. Eric C. Petersen
Ms. Florence Peyrelongue
Mr. and Mrs. Guy Peyrelongue
Mr. Bruce Phipps and Ms. Miriam Tannen
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Pickering

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Schaefer
Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin Schiller
Mr. and Mrs. Vern Schrom
Mr. Henry Schwartz and 
     Ms. Beverly Semmes
Mr. John Schwartz
Ms. Roseanne Scuola 
Mr. and Mrs. Bryant Seaman
Estate of Olive Seaman
Mr. Philippe Segalot
Mr. and Mrs. Robin Sen
Mr. Ottavio Serena di Lapigio
Mrs. Elizabeth Shafer
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Shapiro
Shekomeko Village Company, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Allan Shope
Simba Lane Farm, LLC
Simsons, LTD
Mr. Merrill Sindler
Mr. Allen Sleight
Mr. Elliott Sleight
Mr. Daniel Slott
Mr. Henry Smedley and Ms. Kathryn Chow
Mr. Kevin Smith and Mr. Greg Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Leon Smith
Mr. Douglas Smyth
Mrs. Olga Smyth
South Amenia Partners, LLC
Sprout Creek Farm, Inc.
Ms. Judith H. Stanley
Mr. Jeffrey Stark 
Ms. Bonnie Stedt
Steeplechase Acres, LLC
Mr. Julian Steinberg and Ms. Abigail Kazam
Mr. John Steiner
Mr. and Mrs. Rockwell Stensrud
Mrs. Sarah T. Stephenson
Mr. David Stewart
Mr. Chauncey Stillman
Mr. and Mrs. Henry Stolzman
Mr. and Mrs. Allan Streichler 
     - Three Pond Farm, LLC
Stuart Properties Corporation
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Sturges
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Suter
Ms. Cari Swanson
Ms. Korin Swanson
Mr. Jeffrey Taback and Ms. Innana Donnelly
Mr. Robert Tannenhauser
Mr. Brook Taube
Mr. and Mrs. Tucker Taylor
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Tcherepnine
T.G.L. Inc. - Laufred Farms

Celebrating 30 Years 31Protecting Our Resources, Preserving Our Heritage, Planning for Our Future30



Ms. Katrina Thomas
Mr. Oakleigh Thorne
Mr. Oakleigh B. Thorne
Mr. John Tinker
Mr. and Mrs. John C. R. Tompkins
Mr. and Mrs. Albert Trezza
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Trimble
Trout Restoration, Inc.
Troutbeck Golf Venture, LLC
Ms. Blaine Trump
Mr. Robert S. Trump - Stone Hill Manor II, LLC
The Trust for Public Land
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Trusz
Mr. and Mrs. James Turino
Turkey Hollow, Inc.
Mr. Thomas Uger
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Urwin
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Valentine
Mr. Tompkins Van Rensselaer
Verbank Hunting and Fishing Club, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Robin Vince
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Visconti
Mr. Frank Vosburgh - Kesicke Farm Cattle, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Vuillet - Sunnyside Farm, LLC
Ms. Heidi Walker and Mr. Peter Pfabe
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Wallin
Ms. Andrea Walton
Mr. Ali Wambold and Ms. Monica Gerard-Sharp
Mr. and Mrs. George Wantz
Mr. Kevin Warren and Ms. Carmelina Cerrone
Weantinoge Heritage Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. David Webb
Mr. and Mrs. J.C. Webb
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Wechsler
Dr. Carnes Weeks
Mr. Nate Weeks, Jr. 
Mr. Alain Wertheimer
Mr. Richard Whalen
White Rock Farm Trust
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick Whitridge
Mr. and Mrs. Nigel Widdowson
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffery Wieland
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Wilder
Mr. and Mrs. Ross Williams
Mr. James Wilmarth
Mr. and Mrs. Jay Wilmarth
Mr. James W. Wilson
Mr. Simon Winchester
Winnakee Land Trust, Inc.
Ms. Andrea Woodner
Mr. Edward Woods
Ms. Mary Woods
Mr. Sean Woods

2015 CONSERVATION 
ACHIEVEMENTS

Our most sincere thanks to the 
following people for placing 
conservation easements on their 
properties in 2015 protecting over 
500 acres, and joining us as 
Stewards of the Land:

The Verbank Hunting and Fish-
ing Club, Inc. sold their development 
rights and placed an easement on over 
73 acres of  their property in Union Vale; 
Bob and Valerie Suter protected their 
63+ acre property in LaGrange with 
an easement and then donated it to the 
Town for public access.  The Town of  
LaGrange placed four acres of  their 
property adjacent to the Suters’ land un-
der easement; 178 acres of  Ali Wambold 
and Monica Gerard-Sharp Wambold’s 
farm in LaGrange has now been perma-
nently protected by conservation ease-
ment; Stancy DuHamel and Carolyn 
Handler placed a conservation ease-
ment on 53+ acres of  land in the Town 
of  Dover; David Marshall added an-
other 88.5 acres of  his property in Milan 
to the 145 acres already under easement; 
and 43 acres of  land was protected by a 
landowner in the Town of  North East. 

STEWARDS OF THE LAND

It is only through
the generosity of  
our landowners, 

farmers, supporters, 
local communities, 

government 
agencies, and land 
trust partners that 
we can continue to 

help protect 
Dutchess County’s 

watersheds, 
vital farmland, 

wildlife habitat, 
diverse ecosystems, 

and unparalleled 
scenic views for 

future generations.

Over 39,000 acres now protected!

Celebrating 30 Years

Mr. and Mrs. Issiah Yacab
Ms. Susan Yanow and Mr. Philip Sego
Mr. and Mrs. Eames Yates
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Zwirn
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“In every walk with nature 
one receives far more 
than he seeks.”  —- John Muir
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The Fall Country Luncheon and Silent Auction

On a sparkling fall day, over 
375 friends and supporters 
gathered at Wethersfield 
Farm in Stanford for our 
24th Annual Fall Country 
Luncheon.
We could not have chosen a more perfect 
setting to celebrate 30 years of land 
conservation, the transfer of stewardship 
of the Wethersfield easement to DLC, 
and to honor the memory of DLC 
Board members Molly Schaefer and 
Dick Kimball. Wethersfield Farm was 
the home of the late Chauncey Stillman 
(1907 – 1989), an early environmentalist 
and conservationist who purchased the 
land in 1937, adding to it until it totaled 
more than 1,200 acres. He protected it 
with a conservation easement ensuring 
its rural beauty and agricultural use for 
all time. The venue also boasts one of the 
finest classical gardens in the U.S., built 
in the second half of the 20th century. As 
guests enjoyed a delicious lunch catered 
by Gourmet to Go and wines from Little 
Gates and Co. Wine Merchants, they 

were surrounded by over 8,000 acres of 
protected land. Music provided by The 
Hayrollers was a perfect backdrop to our 
country setting and to tour Wethersfield’s 
amazing garden. 

Our sincere thanks to all who made the 
luncheon a touching tribute and an 
amazing celebration! To Honorary Co-
Chairs Fernanda Kellogg and Kirk 
Henckels and Anne and Farnham 
Collins – we can’t thank you enough for 
your hard work and guidance that led 
to an outstanding event. Fernanda and 
Farnham – your heartfelt words about 
Molly and Dick brought their legacies to 
life for all who attended. To Cat Kennan 
– your tireless efforts behind the scenes 
were unbelievable! We thank you so much 
for the gorgeous centerpieces and for 
your cheery and unflappable manner in 
the face of ever-mounting headcounts! 
To Tim Bontecou, past DLC Board 
Chairman and all-around amazing guy – 
who else would guarantee that we had 15 
foot birch trees to decorate the inside of 
our tent and transport a full-size antique 
sleigh to and from our silent auction? 
Thanks, Tim! To our Underwriters and 
Silent Auction Donors and Winners – we 
so appreciate your wonderful generosity!

And, as always, to all of our loyal 
Supporters who attend the luncheon 
year after year – and to new friends who 
joined us for the first time – thank you! 
Your support of the luncheon ensures 
that we have the funds to continue 
our programs, preserve our beautiful 
landscape, and steward more than 39,000 
acres of protected land.
Photos: Barbara Beatty and Mary Hilliard
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Our Spring Barn Dinner Dance, 
held May 9th at Silver Mountain 
Hay Barn in Millerton, 
was a delightful event and 
a spectacular success! 

Co-Chairs Jodie Fink, Elizabeth Mayhew and Connie 
Newberry created an intimate and elegant setting 
within the architecturally-unique barn. Over 200 
attendees were treated to Serevan Restaurant’s 
delicious and creative hors d’oeuvres and dinner, a 
very entertaining live auction with guest auctioneer 
Gordon Elliott, and an evening of dancing to the 
music of the Mike Barry Band. It was a wonderful 
evening; the second year of a fun new tradition.

We offer our sincere thanks to the following people 
who worked tirelessly to ensure an outstanding event:

Thanks so much to our gracious hosts, Scot Galliher 
and Katharine Leech, who welcomed us to their 
beautiful barn, and to their Farm Manager Bruce 
and staff for all of their help and hard work on 
our behalf; to our amazing Co-Chairs: Jodie Fink, 
Elizabeth Mayhew and Connie Newberry who 
very generously supported, planned, organized, 
designed, decorated and delivered a superior event; 
to our fantastic auctioneer, Gordon Elliott, who 
reaped maximum bids while entertaining us all with 
his wit and humor; to Serge Madikians of Serevan 
Restaurant for his creative and delicious cuisine; 
and the Mike Barry Band for sharing your talents 
throughout the night. We’d also like to thank our 
Underwriters, Auction Donors, and Auction 
Winners for your wonderful generosity; and to 
all who supported and attended the event – we 
couldn’t have done it without all of you! 

Photos: Barbara Beatty Photography

The Spring Barn Dinner Dance and Auction

SPECIAL
EVENTS
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Donor list includes contributions received from January 1, 2015 to December 31, 2015

TRUSTEES 
OF THE LAND  
$10,000 and up 

Anonymous 
Irene and Jack Banning
Ms. Karen Bechtel
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Benardete
Mr. and Mrs. Duke Buchan, III
Mr. and Mrs. Russell L. Carson
Mr. and Mrs. David C. Clapp
Mr. and Mrs. Wolcott B. Dunham, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Flexner
Mr. and Mrs. David R. Hathaway
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas W. Keesee
Mr. and Mrs. Ragnar Knutsen
Elissa Kramer and Jay Newman
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Kraus
Christina Lang-Assael
Claire and Chris Mann
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Mayhew
Mr. and Mrs. Guy Merison
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas L. Newberry
Mrs. George W. Perkins, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Rosenfeld
Mr. Jay M. Schwamm
Ms. Jennifer P. Speers
Mr. and Mrs. John Sprague
Sarah and David Stack
Mr. and Mrs. William W. Stahl, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Oakleigh Thorne
Mr. Oakleigh B. Thorne
Mrs. Felicitas S. Thorne
Barbara and Donald Tober
Mr. Robert S. Trump
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Urwin
Mr. and Mrs. Alan B. Vickery
Mr. and Mrs. Robin A. Vince
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Weindling

Dorothy S. Whitmarsh and 
     William J. Benedict, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick W. Whitridge, Jr.
Julia and Nigel Widdowson
Mr. Robert H. Wilder

Trustee of the Land Foundation Gifts

The Alexander Bodini Foundation
The RKJ Foundation
The Walbridge Fund

Trustee of the Land Grants

The Peter and Carmen Lucia Buck      
      Foundation
New York State Conservation
     Partnership Program
Millbrook Tribute Garden

Trustee of the Land Stewardship Gifts

Monica and Ali Wambold

Trustee of the Land Gifts to 
the Molly Schaefer Memorial 
Education Fund 

Dan Slott

Trustee of the Land Special Gifts

Special thanks to an anonymous donor 
who made generous gifts of $20,000 
and up each in honor of:
     Tim Bontecou 
     Oakleigh Thorne 
     Becky Thornton

BENEFACTORS 
$5,000-$9,999

Anonymous
Ms. Kathleen Vuillet Augustine
Mr. and Mrs. William B. Chappell, Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. Stephen M. Clement
Mrs. Richard Daines 
Marion and Willem de Vogel
Mr. J. David Donahey, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. John Dyson
Mr. George Eberstadt and 
     Ms. Cynthia Young
Mr. and Mrs. William R. Hettinger
M. Taylor Pyne
Katherine Regan
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Revson
Mary and Patrick Scanlan
Mr. and Mrs. Julian Steinberg
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Suter
Jeanne Vanecko and Michael Jacoff
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Winmill

Foundation Grants
Helen R. Buck Foundation
The William J. and Dorothy K. O’Neill
     Foundation

Sponsor
Bank of Millbrook

GUARDIANS 
$2,500-$4,999

Jon Adams, Esq.
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel A. Bowman
Barbara and Denis Brady
Alice and David Cynn
Paula Del Nunzio and Paul F. Balser, Sr.
Mr. Christian R. Eisenbeiss
Francis Finlay and Olivia Fussell
Ms. Jacqueline Flake and Mr. David Dase
Jane and Raymond Gizzi
Mr. and Mrs. Jay Gwynne
Mr. Thomas Hitchcock, III
James and Edwina Hunt
Romia Bull Kimball and Geoffrey Kimball
Karen and John Klopp
Mr. and Mrs. E. Deane Leonard
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Lovinger
Mr. and Mrs. F. Stephen Masri
Gerald McNamara and Renee Petrofes
James Muncey
Dr. and Mrs. Fernando Nottebohm

Janet and David Offensend
MC and Eric Roberts
Mr. Gilbert P. Schafer, III
Mr. and Mrs. Bryant Seaman, III
Thomas A. Tierney and Jennifer A. Hand
Helen and Michiel van der Voort
Mark Wiedman

Foundation Gifts
Lovinger Family Foundation
Margaret Mellon Hitchcock Foundation

Grants
Newman’s Own Foundation
State of New York Dept. of Parks, Recreation  
     and Historic Preservation

Special Gifts
Katharine Bontecou Charitable Trust

PATRONS 
$1,000-$2,499

Anonymous
Mr. Mitchell Adelstein and 
     Ms. Patricia Bonis
Barbara J. Agren
Ms. Sherrell Andrews and 
     Mr. Rob Kuhbach
Margaret and Alec Bancroft
Mr. and Mrs. Justin Beeber
Marjaleena and Jonathan Berger
Jane R. Berkey
Mr. Stephen Blauner and 
     Mr. Kenneth Shelley
Mr. and Mrs. Jesse M. Bontecou
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy M. Bontecou
David and Margaret Bova
Estrellita and Daniel Brodsky
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Callen
Mr. Hugo Cassirer and Ms. Sarah Buttrick
Dr. Carol Caton
Rosey and Barry Chase
Mr. and Mrs. Bryan Colley
Mr. and Mrs. Farnham F. Collins
Mr. Charles Copeland
Wendy and John Curtis
Mr. and Mrs. Guillaume Cuvelier
Andrew and Jodi Dady
Gonzalo and Kathleen de las Heras
Margot and David Dembo
Diandra Douglas
Kathleen Dunagan

Trustees of the Land demonstrate the most dedicated 
financial support of conservation with annual gifts of 
$10,000 or more.

OUR SUPPORTERS

Celebrating 30 Years 41Protecting Our Resources, Preserving Our Heritage, Planning for Our Future40



Shepard and Jane Ellenberg
Elizabeth Ely and Jonathan Greenburg
Irina and Roger Erickson
Alex and Patricia Farman-Farmaian
Andrew and Jodie Fink
Penny and James Gorman
Lorna and Lawrence Graev
Nan and David Greenwood
Florence Peyrelongue Guerra 
     and Jose Guerra
Jeffrey Gural
Leslie and Andrew Heaney
Robert J. Henderson
Ms. Laurel Henschel
Mr. and Mrs. C. DeForest Howland, III
Hughes Hubbard & Reed LLP
Ms. Stephanie Hunt and 
     Mr. Stephen Trevor
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Hupper
William and Elizabeth Kahane
Mr. and Mrs. Roger E. Kass
Fernanda Kellogg and Kirk Henckels
Bradford and Barbara Kendall
Soo and Carolina Kim
Mrs. Richard A. Kimball, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Kingsley
Mr. Raymond Learsy
Ellen and Richard Levine
Linda Lewis and Gary Gambuti
Andrew Lipsky and Holly Kelly
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas S. Luke
Ms. Mary Waterman Lunt and 
     Mr. William Lunt
Mr. and Mrs. James A. Mack
Whit Magruder and Jackie Logan
Simone and Chris Mailman
Katherine and Frank Martucci
Greggory and Patricia Mendenhall
Phillip Mills and Taraneh Tavana
Kelly A. Morgan
Henrietta and William Morlock
Nancy Nesle and Allan Herrick
Jennifer and Eric Oken
Arnold and Madaleine Penner
Peter and Katie Pennoyer
Charles and Barbara Pierce
Elise M. Quasebarth and Steven A. Neil
Lizzie and John Robertshaw
Mr. and Mrs. Russell Sarachek
Molly Schaefer 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Schwartz
Dr. and Mrs. Paul H. Schwartz
Clinton I. Smullyan, Jr. and 

Mr. Anthony Cutugno
Alfred F. Daiboch and William H. Reinert
Jennifer and Doug Dundas
DLC Staff
Eliza Dyson and Joel Levangia
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Eland
Mr. and Mrs. Massimo Ferragamo
Odaria and Shane Finemore
Mr. James Florack and Ms. Tracy Kimmel
Patricia and John Forelle
Ms. Sarah Foster
Sarah and John Glaister
Mr. and Mrs. Max Goodwin
Janine Gordon and Alvin Schechter
Naomi Grabel and Neil Kutner
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Gubernick
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Gundlach
Hammertown Barn
Mr. and Mrs. William F. Henze, II
Ed Herrington, Inc.
Alan Hilliker and Vivien Liu
Pamela Howard
Dr. Andrew Jessiman
Sarah T. Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen C. Kaye 
Diana Niles King
Debra Wassman Lanman and 
     Jonathan T. Lanman
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Larson
Ms. Bethann Maas
John D. Macomber
Jamie Marshall and Greg Wicander
Mr. Erich Mauff and 
     Ms. Adele Griffen-Watson
Ms. Ester Mazzarelli
Sam Metzger and Caroline Geerlings
Joyann King
Mr. Robert M. Morgenthau
Sis and Moby Mudge
Rob Nathan and Anne Sundberg
Jane and David Parshall
Mr. Bruce Phillips and Ms. Joan Feeney
Andrew Postal and Pamela Fields
Mr. Paul Quartararo
Mr. and Mrs. Allan B. Rappleyea
Paula Redmond and Anthony Collins
Michael Rena
Daphne and William Richards
Loli and Simon Roosevelt
David and Robyn Rosenberg
Jennifer Ryan
James Sabey
Mrs. and Mrs. George Salnikoff

     Catherine Kinsey
Stuart Subotnick
Mrs. Corrine Tardio
Mila and Chris Tewell
Mr. Robert G. Thomas and 
     Ms. Miriam Eaves
Eliza Thorne and Michael Barnello
John and Ann Tinker
Mr. Mish Tworkowski and 
     Mr. Joseph Singer
Thomas and Bonnie Uger
Olivia van Melle Kamp
Sarah and Friedrich Von Maltzahn
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Voorheis
Cynthia C. Wainwright and 
     Stephen Berger
Ms. Dorsey Waxter
Kim and Jeff Wieland
Ross J. Williams
Jacques Ya Deau and Caroline Benveniste

Foundation Gifts
Mary A. & Thomas F. Grasselli
     Endowment Foundation
Charles and Jane Klein Family Fund
The May Foundation
Teresa and Albert Rotunno Family
     Foundation
Faith Haskell Tompkins Fund

SPONSORS 
$500-$999

Anonymous (1)
Vincent and Ashley Andrews
Ms. Leora Armstrong
Didi and David Barrett
Suzanne and Fred Battenfeld
Nicholas and Moira Bienstock 
Mr. and Mrs. Jerome N. Bierbaum
Stephanie Birkmann and Sunil Savkar
Mr. and Mrs. John Blum
Matthew and Elizabeth Borsch
Thomas Boucher
Lelee Brandt and Tom Francoline
Mr. and Mrs. William B. Brannan
Mr. William L. Bricker, Jr.
Lisa and Hobson Brown
Mrs. Arnold Bucove
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Colman
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Concagh
James and Lea Cornell
Lauren and Sean Costello

Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Santini
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Schechter
Harvey Schussler
Pamela Scott and Phil Balshi
Mr. and Mrs. Ottavio Serena di Lapigio
J. Kevin Smith
Patricia and Andrew Soussloff
Ms. Sarah Stephenson
Steffan and Alex Stern
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Tcherepnine
Becky and Scott Thornton
Mr. and Mrs. John Tonelli
Mr. and Mrs. Wolfgang Traber
Mr. and Mrs. Michael B. Trimble
John Tuke and Leslie Farhangi
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Valentine
Dick and Donna Verrilli
Mr. and Mrs. David Webb
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Weeden
Andrew Weinberg and Andrea Hyde
Mr. and Mrs. George Whalen, III
Kathleen Weathers and Michele Ferraro
Ms. Pamela Taylor Yates and 
     Mr. Eames Yates

PROTECTORS 
$250-$499

Anonymous (1)
Mr. and Mrs. Munir Abu Haidar
Ms. Loretta Alden
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald R. Atkins
Barbara and Charlie Becker
Mr. Thomas H. Bell and 
     Ms. Susan Krysiewicz
Mr. and Mrs. Gary A. Beller
Mr. and Mrs. Jacques Benveniste
John and Hilary Block
Whitney and Clark Bullock
Sherry Buttrick
Wendy Carduner
Mr. Paul W. Case
Rachel and Thomas Claflin
Mr. and Mrs. Everett Cook
Ms. Elisabeth Eddy Cord
Ms. Dana Cowin and Mr. Barclay Palmer
Sally D’Arcy
Lorinda De Roulet
Ms. Katharine C. Dunlop
Mr. and Mrs. Richard L. Ellis
Ms. Alexis England and Dr. Scott Small
Gerry and Ingrid Fields
Scot Galliher
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Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan B. Maney
Marstan Travel
Mr. and Mrs. William B. Matteson
Hamilton and Helen Meserve
Mr. and Mrs. Allan J. Michelin
Mr. and Mrs. Rocco Migliorelli
Ms. Sarah Montague
Paul and Dale Mountan
George J. Muller
Oblong Books and Music
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Odell
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald H. Ottaway
Dr. and Mrs. James Park
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel P. Phelan
Pine Plains Tractor & Equipment, Inc.
Robert W. Pomeroy, III
Frederic and Penny Putnam
Timothy and Courtney Quinlan
Doug and Ellen Ramey
Brooke and Richard Rapaport
Lee Rassnick
Sol and Pam Resnikoff
Ms. Kerstin Rhodie
Joseph Rinaldi
Mr. and Mrs. Thom Rose
Steve Rosenberg and Debi Duke
Mr. Joel S. Russell
Mr. Steven Saidenberg
Michael and Joan Salzman
Martin and Dagni Senzel
Mr. and Mrs. James Shequine
Simon Sidamon-Eristoff
John and Deborah Singler
Mr. and Mrs. David Sloan
Mr. David M. Stewart
Mavis and Zebulon Taintor
Mr. and Mrs. David R. Tetor
Karen and Edward Towle
James and Jan Utter
Illiana van Meeteren
Loretta Villani and Gary Handel
Jan Wechsler
Mr. and Mrs. George T. Whalen, Jr.
Wise Family

CONTRIBUTORS
$1-$99

Anonymous (3)
Ms. Meredith Adler and Mr. Nigel Gillah
Mr. Sanford A. Bell
Andrew Bolotowsky
Robert and Marilyn Bookchin

FRIENDS 
$100-$249

Mr. and Mrs. William Adams
Roger Akeley
Mr. and Mrs. Harry W. Baldwin
Mr. Joseph Bandelli 
Alan Berkowitz and Miriam Straus
Ray and Elizabeth Boedecker
Mr. and Mrs. William Buccella
David and Lindsay Bullock
Mrs. Ann Buttrick
Drew and Linda Casertano
Millicent and Thomas Cox
Susan Crossley and Joan Redmond
Elyse Harney Real Estate, LLC 
Mary Beth Evans and Daniel S. Moretti
Mr. and Mrs. Arnold Fisher
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick V. Flanigan
Kathleen and David Foster
Freshstart Brands, LLC.
Dr. Sanford and Virginia Friedman
The Garden Club of Orange & 
     Dutchess Counties
Joan and Phil Gellert
Jeff and Maryrose Giardina
Suzanne Gillespie
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Goldstein
Arnold and Elise Goodman
Michael and Debby Gordon
George and Sheila Green
Peter Groffman and Kay Bishop
David Gross
Margery and Arthur Groten
Barnett W. Hamberger
Ann Hale Harding
Mr. James A. Herman
Joel and Gloria Hoffman
Mary and Post Howland
Mr. Harold W. Janeway
Kent Johnson
Mr. and Mrs.Tracy L. Johnson
Robert and Linda Kahn
Robert E. Kaus
Dr. Robert Kitchen
Erik Kiviat and Elaine Colandrea
James Benedict Kobak, Jr.
Peter Kuhlmann and Diane Gilmour
Mary M. Lackey
Dr. Thomas E. Lovejoy
Dana and Dieter Lucas
John Lynch
Vivien G. Malloy

Melode Brasher
Ms. Lorian Brown
Barbara Butler
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Chapin
Scott Chase and Jeanne Valentine-Chase
Sharon Churcher and Michael Taylor
Ms. Annette Frith Cloney
Dick and Norene Coller
Mr. and Mrs. Edward A. Currie
Lucy P. Cutting
Vicki and Mark Doyle
Dr. Jane Ferguson
Steve and Terry Froehlich
Ronald Gauch
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Harrington
Ms. Helen Lockwood Hewson
Jeffry Hoffman
Mr. Gilbert L. Jobe, Sr.
Paul and Edith Keck
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Kissel
Mark and Peggy Kuras
Mr. Christopher F. Lawrence
Cavin and Diane Leeman
Thomas P. Leonard
Rhoda Lubalin
Mindy Lyons
Louis J. Maggio
Robert and Sharon Mahar
George Massey
Dorothy M. McMahon
Laurie Nussdorfer
Mr. Joseph Pallo
Teresa Parker
Kathryn L. Perkins
Janet Pickering
Mr. and Mrs. Alexander Podmaniczky
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Popp
R. Ferris Real Estate
A. and M. Ratschki
Mr. Robert A. Reed
Ms. Marie C. Roberts
Richard Saltzberg
Beverly A. Schline
Mrs. Robert S. Schwartz
Dr. and Mrs. Noah Shaw
Barbara A. Sinclair
Henry H. Stebbins
Mrs. Betty Jo Tabor
Mrs. James Tellerday
Joe and Leigh Toth
Doris R. Walker
J. C. and Gloryann Webb
Dr. Henry H. Westmoreland and 
     Mr. Charles H. Milligan

OUR SUPPORTERS
Anne and Andrew Garcia
Parker Gentry
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Graf
Mark Grigalunas
Joshua Gurwitz and Jennifer Rubin
Jerome Haims
Donald and Leslie Hastings
Mr. and Mrs. Gary T. Herman
Mr. and Mrs. William Hewitt
J. McLaughlin
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Kennan
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Klose
Alan W. Kornberg
Dr. Sharon Daniel Kroeger
Jeanne Lawrence
Mr. and Mrs. Michael S. Levin
Mr. and Mrs. F. Lee Liebolt, Jr.
Mr. Alfred G. Lippincott
Danielle and Joshua Mackey
Ms. Holly Ann Maggio
Heather Lynn Masciotti
Bonnie and Raymond Meagher
Chuca Meyer
Ms. Evelyn M. Morrow
Alexandra Marshall
Laurie Niles
Rev. Canon Albert J. Ogle and Mile Petrov
Elizabeth Pierson
James and Christine Pinto
Rhinebeck Equine, LLP
Linda and John Rockwell
Jorge J. Rodriguez
Mr. John Royall
Ruth Scharf
Charles and Margaret Schneible
Mr. Lawrence M. Shapiro
Karin Shrubsole
Allen Staley
Mr. Andre V. Starrett
Bonnie J. Stedt
Mr. and Mrs. Rockwell Stensrud
Virginia F. Stern
Alison Stolzman
Bob Vuillet
Ginny and Tom Wallin
Andrea Walton
Jane A. Waters and Peter Caldwell

Foundation Gifts
The Betty Millard Foundation
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Richard and Helen Battenfeld
By: Barbara and Charlie Becker

Ilya and Meta Bolotowsky
By: Andrew Bolotowsky

Katherine Bontecou
By: Katherine Bontecou 
Charitable Trust

Endrea Haims
By: Jerome Haims

Mortimer W. Hall
By: Mary and Post Howland 

Dr. Helen Harris
By: Rhoda Lubalin

Richard (Dick) Kimball
By: Joe Bandelli
By: Mr. and Mrs. John Blum
By: Lorian Brown
By: Lisa and Bill Buccella
By: Ann and Harold Buttrick
By: Rachel and Thomas Clafin
By: Annette Firth Cloney
By: Mrs. Vincent De Roulet
By: Nancy and David Hathaway
By: Hughes Hubbard & Reed,
  LLP
By: Mr. and Mrs. John R. Hupper
By: Betsy and Harold Janeway
By: Andrew Jessiman
By: Hopeton Kimball, George
  Kimball, Samuel Kimball and
  Sylvia Perry
By: Geoffrey Kimball 
By: James Benedict Kobak, Jr. 
By: Mindy Lyons
By: John D. Macomber
By: Marilee and Bill Matteson
By: Sis and Moby Mudge
By: Kerstin Rhodie
By: Marie Roberts
By: Richard Saltzberg
By: Michael Salzman
By: Rebecca and Bryant Seaman
By: Becky Thornton
By: Trina and Fred Whitridge

IN HONOR OF:
Everett and Helen Cook
By: Katie Kinsey and 
  Clint Smullyan

Stancy DuHamel
By: Becky Thornton

Kathy Landman
By: Mr. and Mrs. William F.
  Henze, II

Peter and Marilyn Oswald
By: Cristina and Jonathan 
  Maney

Becky Thornton
By: DLC Staff

Dorothy Whitmarsh 
  and Bill Benedict 
By: Dorsey Waxter and  
  Richard Armstrong

THE LEGACY SOCIETY
Members of the Dutchess Land Conservancy 
Legacy Society have expressed their commit-
ment to DLC through a very special and impor-
tant form of financial support; these donors have 
named DLC as the beneficiary of a planned gift. 

Our Legacy Society Members:

Ms. Barbara Agren

Ms. Sara Allen

Ms. Kathleen Vuillet Augustine

Mr. and Mrs. Steven Benardete

Mr. and Mrs. Everett Cook, II

Mr. and Mrs. David Hathaway

Mr. and Mrs. George McLaughlin

Mrs. Marta Nottebohm

Mr. and Mrs. David Rosenberg

Mr. Jay Schwamm

Ms. Becky Thornton

Ms. Olivia van Melle Kamp

 

IN MEMORY OF:

OUR SUPPORTERS

Neil Pierson
By: Elizabeth Pierson

Molly Schaefer
By: Kathleen Vuillet Augustine
By: Anna and Justin Beeber
By: Rosey and Barry Chase
By: Lea and James Cornell
By: Marion and Willem de Vogel
By: Alfred F. Daiboch and
  William H. Reinert
By: Mrs. Richard Daines
By: Kathleen Dunagan
By: Audrey and Arnold Fisher 
By: Lorna and Lawrence Graev
By: Hammertown Barn
By: Nancy and David Hathaway
By: Helshi Hewson
By: Mr. and Mrs. E. Deane
  Leonard
By: Nancy Nesle
By: Kathryn Perkins
By: Paul Quartararo
By: Rhinebeck Equine, LLP
By: MC and Eric Roberts
By: Rebecca and Bryant Seaman
By: Dan Slott
By: Jessica and Peter
  Tcherepnine
By: Jacqueline and Oakleigh
  Thorne
By: Becky Thornton
By: Barbara and Donald Tober
By: Faith Haskell Tomkins Fund
By: Jan Wechsler
By: Trina and Fred Whitridge

Neil A. Sinclair
By: Barbara A. Sinclair

Anita Subotnick
By: Stuart Subotnick

Debby Malloy Winkler
By: Vivien G. Malloy
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Dear Members,

On behalf of the entire board, I extend our sincere thanks for the strong financial sup-
port you provided in 2015. Thanks to the consistently dedicated backing of our Trustees 
of the Land and members, DLC’s annual fund campaign was a true success.

 
							       Again, many thanks,
							     

							     

       					                   	 Ralph Weindling
							       Treasurer

Operating Expenses
Land Conservation  54%
Stewardship  21%
Education 13%
Administration  7%
Development/Marketing  5%

Operating Revenues  
Individual Contributions  65%
Grants  16%
Interest and Dividends  0%
Special Events  11%
Miscellaneous Income  4%	
Investment Spending Plan  4%

NOTE FROM THE TREASURER
2015 Statement of 
Financial Position

ASSETS

Cash/Cash Equivalents                      $	322,181
Unconditional Promises to Give	 64,951
Certificates of Deposit	 199,158
Prepaid Expenses	 13,743
Property, Equipment
    (net Depreciation)	 146,477
Investments
    (endowment & restr. gifts)	 5,250,921
Property Held for Sale	 106,000
Accounts Receivable	 300
Grants Receivable	 14,000

Total Assets	 $ 6,117,731

LIABILITIES AND NET ASSETS  	

Accounts Payable                                $ 49,992
Accrued Expenses	 7,028
Temporarily Restricted	 1,918,809
Permanently Restricted	 672,962
Board Designated	 3,021,119
Unrestricted	 447,821

Total Liabilities	 $ 6,117,731
& Net Assets
    

              	
*Includes capital project cost of $350,000
– funding raised in prior years

2015 Statement of Activities

REVENUE AND SUPPORT

Operating Revenue

Contributions	 $911,224
Grants 	 219,000
Miscellaneous	 9,629
Consulting Services	 9,517
Events (net of expenses)	 153,383
Donated Rent	 25,200
Interest-Bank	 788
Donated Legal Services                          14,108
Investment Planning	 50,000

Operating Revenue	 $ 1,392,849

Non-Operating Revenue

Realized Gain-Securities	 $ 23,688
Investment Income-Dividends	 61,288
Stewardship Endowment
Contributions	 41,875

Total Revenue	           $ 1,519,700

EXPENSES

Operating Expenses		
Program Services		
Land Conservation	 $ 890,502*
Stewardship	 357,077
Education	 215,805
Administrative	 114,748
Development/Marketing	 76,916

Total Operating Expenses            $ 1,655,048

Non-Operating Expenses 

Unrealized (Loss) on Investments	   $ 195,041
Investment Spending Plan	 50,000

Total Expenses	             $ 1,900,089

Increase (Decrease) 
in Net Assets	 ($ 380,389)

54%

21%

13%

65%

4%
11% 4%

16%

7%5%
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STAFF

Rebecca E. C. Thornton 
President

Art Collings  
Vice President for Land 
Conservation

Tara Kelly 
Director of Development

Karin Roux
Senior Land 
Projects Manager

Julie Hart   
Senior Manager of 
Stewardship & Education

Sarah Love
Land Project Manager

Kristen Bernard  
Office & Communications 
Manager

Elena Dyer
Financial Manager

Karen Karis  
Program Associate

Kristen Anderson 
Stewardship Associate

Erin Hoagland
Stewardship & 
Land Planning Associate

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Rebecca M. Seaman 
Chairman

Oakleigh Thorne,
Vice Chairman

Olivia van Melle Kamp 
Secretary

Ralph Weindling
Treasurer

John P. Banning, Jr.
Steven Benardete
Barry Chase
Constance I. Duhamel
Wolcott B. Dunham, Jr.
Eliza Dyson
Leslie Farhangi
Thomas Flexner
Nancy N. Hathaway
Thomas W. Keesee
Fernanda M. Kellogg
Bradford Kendall
Christopher L. Mann
Timothy Mayhew
Chuck Mead
Thomas L. Newberry
Eric D. Rosenfeld
David R. Stack
David R. Tetor
Fred Whitridge, Jr.
Ross Williams

ADVISORY 
COMMITTEE

Kathleen V. Augustine
Gayle Bontecou
Theodora S. Budnik
Russell L. Carson
David C. Clapp
Farnham F. Collins
Everett R. Cook, II
Wendy C. Curtis
Willem deVogel
Frank Martucci
Simon C. Roosevelt
Gilbert P. Schafer, III
Dorothy S. Whitmarsh
Peter Tcherepnine
Oakleigh B. Thorne
Donald G. Tober
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